
 
 

NEWSLETTER    2/3/2023 

 

GREAT EFFORT DIVISION SWIMMERS 
A swimming team of 25 KG children attended the 
Nillumbik Division swimming trials at WaterMarc on 
Wednesday. I would like to thank all our drivers and 
congratulate our competing swimmers for their efforts. 
Well done to all children who reached the Division level 
of competition, a fantastic effort.  
Good luck to Heidi who now will head off to compete in 
the 11 year breastroke event at the Regional 

competition, go Heidi! 

 

2023 SCHOOL COUNCIL  

Our 2023 KG School Council has already completed 
their first meeting. I would like to welcome Rebecca 
Landy and Simon Berton who have joined Council for the 
year. I would also like to thank Amber Hawkins for taking 

on the School Council President’s role. 

It is important to recognise the contribution of retiring 
members of Council, Brad McBride, Paul Jacovcic, 
Rochelle Tootel and Alasdair Grigor. The insight and 
contribution of our Councillors is always appreciated so 

we again look forward to working with our 2023 Council. 

 

2023 KG AUSKICK UNDERWAY 

We had a group of 16 children commence their Auskick 
program on Tuesday after school. We do have others set 
to join so children are still welcome to join our group on 

the basketball court next Tuesday. 

Parents can follow this link to register. 

https://www.playhq.com/afl/register/877e94   

 

DRIVE-IN – WEDNESDAY 5TH APRIL 
The children always forward to our annual Drive-in movie 
night, scheduled for the second last day of term, 
Wednesday 5th April.  
Thanks to Rachelle for taking over the management of 
this year’s event. Please check her message included in 
today’s newsletter. 

 

GRADE 6 LEADERSHIP DAY 

Our grade six students will head off to Panton Hill next 
Thursday for their first Leadership day for the year. The 
children take part in activities including running a 
meeting, planning a project and public speaking. A guest 
speaker is booked to give insight into a range of different 
leadership experiences. Student feedback about our 
Leadership day excursion is always positive so we are 

looking forward to the event. 

The venue has changed to the Panton Hill Hall so we 

have booked a bus for the children. 

 

2024 PREP ENROLMENTS  

Thanks to everyone who has already enrolled their Prep 

child for 2024. We are already close to filling our two 
Prep grades so there are limited places remaining. 
Please remind anyone who may be interested that we 
offer places to our KG Pre-school and enrol other 
students on a first come, first served basis, so once the 
two classes are full we will be unable to take any further 

enrolments.  

 

NESST CURRICULUM DAY FRIDAY 10TH MARCH – 
NO OSHC AVAILABLE THIS DAY 
The second of this year’s School Council approved 
Curriculum Days is set for next Friday 10th March. Our 
staff will be joining teachers from other local schools for 
professional development activities. Please note this is a 
pupil free day  and OSHC will not be available so parents 
will need to make other arrangements for children’s 

super=vision this day.  

Don’t forget that SKATERZ in Eltham has offered our 
school a special discount rate on the Curriculum day 
from 10:30am to 1:30pm. Entry will be $10 including 
skate hire will be free (normally $20) Supervising parents 
are free. Please mention that you are from Kangaroo 

Ground Primary to access our special discount rate. 

 

MEET THE TEACHER DAY WEDNESDAY 15TH 

MARCH 

Our OSHC program will be available from 7:15am to 
6:00pm for ‘Meet the Teacher’ day on Wednesday 15th 
March. If you intend using this program on ‘Meet the 
teacher day’, please let Marita know. The cost is 

subsidised at $45 for this day. 

 

Thanks again,   

Laurie Murray 
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From the Principal  
CALENDAR 

MARCH  

G6 Leadership day Thu 9 

Prep/1/2 Literacy info session Thu 9 

Curriculum day-no school 

for students 
Fri 10 

Labour Day holiday Mon 13 

Meet the Teacher Wed 15 

School council meeting Mon 20 

APRIL  

DRIVE IN MOVIE NIGHT Wed 5 

LAST DAY OF TERM 1 

Dismissal 2.30pm 
Thu 6 

FIRST DAY OF TERM 2 Mon 24 

ANZAC Day Tue 25 

MAY  

School council meeting Mon 1 

School photos Mon 8 

JUNE  

PRODUCTION Mon 5 

Report-writing day-no 

school for students 
Fri 9 

King’s Birthday Mon 12 

CONTACT 
US  

Save the Date for our annual Drive
-In Movie Fundraiser! 

Wednesday 5 April, 2023 

As always, we will be calling for assistance for our 
biggest fundraiser. If you can spare even an hour or 
two to help out with tasks such as collecting donations 
for the silent auction, collecting sponsors, creating 
hampers, organisational tasks or helping on the night 
with sausage sizzle and other stalls please send your 
contact details to Rachelle 0414 434 715! Many hands 

make light work! 

Advertising and silent auction donations are a crucial 
component of our fundraising effort!  If you or any 
contacts would like to advertise on the big screen or 
are able to donate to the silent auction please get in 

contact for more information.  

We are looking forward to a fun and successful night! 

Rachelle Cuthbert-Sayers 

 

https://aus01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.playhq.com%2Fafl%2Fregister%2F877e94&data=05%7C01%7CLisa.Lyons%40education.vic.gov.au%7C8ebec08a00944bb8014f08db186b7fab%7Cd96cb3371a8744cfb69b3cec334a4c1f%7C0%7C0%7C638130622201000978%7CUn


Front-Raphy, Jack, Lizzy, Archie and Elliot  Back-Daniel, Kahlan, Eve, Sienna, Yolanda, Maddy and Corbin 

District Division Swimming 

Yesterday 25 students from our school went to the division swimming at WaterMarc in                

Greensborough. I was lucky enough to  come second in Breaststroke and make it through to 

the next round, which is regionals.  

Congratulation to everyone that went yesterday and gave it a go. 

Everyone did really well and had lots of fun representing the Sugarloaf district. 

Heidi Stephens 





Payment can made at the school 

office 

Eftpos, credit card, cash  and BPay       

are  acceptable  
















